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Law Office of

  Richard A. Finnigan          
Richard A. Finnigan                     2112 Black Lake Blvd. SW
           Kathy McCrary, Paralegal
  (360) 956-7001
Olympia, Washington 98512

       (360) 753-7012
rickfinn@localaccess.com
Fax (360) 587-3852
   
  kathym@localaccess.com
April 27, 2012
VIA E-FILING
David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW

Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Re:
Rainier View Water Co., Inc. – Docket UW-110054 - Thirteenth Revised Sheet No. 2 Canceling Twelfth Revised Sheet No. 2; Fourth Revised Sheet No. 2.1 Canceling Third Revised Sheet No. 2.1; Third Revision of Sheet No. 34.1 Canceling Second Revision of Sheet No. 34.1; First Revised Sheet No. 56 Canceling Original Sheet No. 56; Original Sheet No. 57; Original Sheet No. 58; Original Sheet No. 59; Original Sheet No. 60
Dear Mr. Danner:

The purpose of this filing is to fulfill the terms and conditions of the Settlement Agreement entered into in Docket UW-110054 by and between Rainier View Water Co., Inc. (the "Company") and Staff of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission ("Staff").  A copy of the Settlement Agreement and supporting Narrative are attached as Exhibit 1.
The facilities charge portion of this filing represents an investigation and resolution of the facilities charge tariff pages that were previously filed in this matter, subsequently suspended, and then allowed to go into effect on a temporary basis subject to refund.  Because the resolution is to present to the Commission for approval tariff sheets that list rates higher than those included in the temporary rates, the Settlement Agreement proposes that no refund is required.

As part of the Settlement Agreement, it was agreed that a new tariff sheet to create a surcharge for funding of the construction of a pipeline between the Company and Lakewood Water District be put into place.  Upon investigation, it was determined that lenders would not loan money based on a facilities charge concept, but would based upon a surcharge.  By employing both a surcharge and a facilities charge, however, the loan can be paid off faster than if only a surcharge were utilized.  The surcharge applies to all customers.  The facilities charge applies only to new customers.

A copy of the Customer Notice concerning the new surcharge concept is attached as Exhibit 2.  The Customer Notice was delivered for mailing on April 27, 2012, and will be mailed no later than April 30, 2012.

Attached as Exhibit 3 is the Company's analysis concerning the Lakewood pipeline project.  Additional detail concerning the Lakewood project can be found in the documents filed in Docket UW-110054.  

To the extent that the Commission views this filing as falling under the requirements of WAC 480-07-530, the Company requests waiver of the requirements of that rule to the extent not satisfied by the documents enclosed with this advice letter and filed in Docket UW-110054.

It is understood that all of these matters, including the Settlement Agreement and these tariff pages are subject to Commission approval.







Sincerely,







RICHARD A. FINNIGAN

RAF/km

Enclosures
cc:
Mike Fassio (via e-mail)


Gene Eckhardt (via e-mail)

Jim Ward (via e-mail)

Amy White (via e-mail)


Doug Fisher (via e-mail)
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